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Esta Heiber was born in Warsaw. She left Warsaw to escape the anti- 
Semitism and the threat of a pogrom. She went to Luik, Belgium to 
attend the University there. She met her husband there, who was 
involved with Jewish refugee orphanages before the war. During the 
war they were involved in the underground Jewish Defense Committee, 
specifically the children's defense. They were arrested in May 
1943, but were able to be let out to organize two orphanages and an 
old person's home trough the Council of Jews. This lasted nine 
months until the British liberated Belgium in September 1944. She 
said it was not difficult either to have these memories or to talk 
about her experience, but at times she seemed a bit restless, 
hiding her hands for some time. She doesn't think that she can 
communicate her experience to young people, for their interests are 
so different from hers. 
 
Preparations for the interview 
 
4:30      For 40 years nobody talked about the war, and now people 
want to know. She said it isn't difficult to talk about, but didn't 
finish her sentence and looked away. 
 
5:90      She was 30 when the war began, she was born in Warsaw, 
and studies at the university of Luik, Belgium. Her father had 
trained to be a Rabbi, but went into commerce. 
 
7:00      Her mother held the family together. She had six sisters 
and one brother. The entire family died in the Ghetto. 
 
9:30      Her parents were ritualistic, and she and her siblings 
were more free-thinking. She had been attending the University of 
Warsaw, but left for Luik because of the strong anti-Semitism, and 
fear of a pogrom. 
 
10:80     Jewish holidays were more a family tradition than 
religious. She was glad to leave for Luik. She married her husband 
there. He came from a wealthy family. 
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13:30     They were going to escape to Switzerland when the war 
began. Met David Ferdman (who is the translator's uncle). 
 
14:90     Joined committee for the defense of Jewish children. When 
asked if she thought that that was unselfish, she said no, that it 
had to be done. 
 
16:30     She kept the books, in code, of the underground office. 
She worked alone, but three weeks before she was arrested, another 
person came to work and she told her the codes so the work could 
continue, She was in charge of feeding the kids. 
 
18:60     The names of Andre Eskovichi and Ida Stalov are mentioned 
(ph) the phone rings, and while she goes to get it, the interviewer 
says "she's hiding her hands"- they have been tucked under a pillow 
the whole time. 
 
20:00     In May 1943, the Gestapo came. They knew that there were 
Jewish children but they had no truck. The resistors entered a 
convent, and had the nuns call the Gestapo at 4 am, by 7 am the 
Gestapo arrived. 
 
22:80     They were freed from prison in January 1944 with money so 
that they could set up two orphanages and an old person's home 
under the authority of the Council of Jews. These were formed when 
the Germans arrived in Belgium, and involvement was demanded. They 
were liberated by the British in September 1944. 
 
25:00     The prison was a barracks with rooms in which 100 people 
were kept. Each time that the prison had 2,000 people in it, they 
would send a transport to Auschwitz. Because of their position in 
the resistance, they had different numbers so that they wouldn't be 
sent. Her husband was in charge of the milk distribution to the 
children and their mothers. In one instance a group of gypsies were 
brought in, under orders that it was forbidden to give them food, 
but he gave them milk anyway. 
 
27:00     They were freed to serve in the homes 3 days before a 
transport left for Auschwitz. 
 
29:60     She was not interested in politics at her university. 
Everyone became concerned during the war. It had to be done. Most 
Jews hid during this time. 
 
30:90     Her whole circle of friends was involved in clandestine 
activities. It came naturally, not because you wanted to do 
something. She could not have imagined it before the war. Her 
husband was involved with a Jewish refugee orphanage before the 
war. You became aware little by little as rights were gradually 
taken away. 
 
          She didn't wear a star on her arm because that only made 
you visible and arrestable. The Council (established at the German 
occupation) was all that remained on the surface. 
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33:00     She was asked about Jospah (ph?) who organized the Jewish 
Defense Committee. Whether she thought he was a visionary for 
knowing what would happen to the Jews. 
 
35:00     She doesn't remember what she was like before the war. 
She tells the interviewer that there are 4,000 Jews in Poland when 
there were 3 million. (She had been sitting by herself, but then 
she moved next to the American woman who was interviewing her). 
 
37:00     She said it isn't difficult to have the memories of the 
war. For 25 years no one talked, people had to live. Now it is not 
difficult to talk. She is reading primo Levi now, she also said 
that she could not have read that before. 
 
37:60     All of her co-workers from the war have died. Her husband 
died in 1980. [she is speaking some of her sentences in English]. 
Her husband was in a sanatorium for three years after the war, for 
tuberculosis it seems. She adopted a three year old girl whose 
parents had died in Auschwitz. She was not allowed to tell her the 
whereabouts of her parents. 
 
40:00     Her husband was involved in import after the war. She 
speaks of the war to others in general, not of herself. 
 
41:00     She is happy its over - the Third Reich was supposed to 
last a thousand years. 
 
42:00     Asked what she would tell children, she believes that 
children are too far away today. She doesn't understand their 
interests- TV and technology. 
.END. 
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